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16 November, 2013	

 

To the Organizing Committee of the International Anti-War Conference 

My dear friends, 

It has come to my attention that my participation in your conference has become a matter of serious 
contention, even prompting some other speakers to consider withdrawing. This is apparently due to a 
campaign of cruel and unsubstantiated accusations which seek to work against my efforts and those 
of the Mussalaha (Reconciliation) Initiative in Syria. 

The basis of our work toward peace is reconciliation and forgiveness.  This means extending an olive 
branch to some who may initially refuse it, and accepting an olive branch from others who are 
despised, even by our friends.  

In the case of Syria, I am guided by the terrible events of human provenance that are reaping misery 
and death without end in sight.  I and my fellow members of the Mussalaha movement feel compelled 
to find a path toward national redemption that applies the principles of reconciliation and forgiveness 
that is different from either the way of the sword or even the nonviolent exclusion of other Syrians, 
whatever their views or affiliations may be.  This is by its nature a difficult path but I am a cleric and 
am guided by my love for all. We are all children of God. 

Some may feel that an injustice will be done if I speak at your conference.  Others may think that 
injustice will be done if I do not. Because my participation in your conference may be used by some to 
distract from your valuable efforts towards peace, non-violence and reconciliation, I believe it best to 
withdraw from participation.  

I thank you for your sincere invitation, and wish to offer my blessings for a successful conference that 
brings together a multitude of people of good will who will work together for peace and justice through 
mutual cooperation and I hope we shall at a future date have an opportunity to meet and discuss this 
issue and the wider work of the Mussalaha in Syria.  

 

Mother  Agnes Mariam of the Cross 

Head of Mussalaha Teams	

 


